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ROSEVILLE
Redding Electric Utility
February 20, 2020

Ms. Katharine Larson
Renewable Energy Office
California Energy Commission
1516 Ninth Street
Sacramento, CA 95814

RE: Comments of Roseville Electric Utility and Redding Electric Utility on the Pre-Rulemaking
Amendments to the Renewables Portfolio Standard (RPS) Regulations for Publicly Owned
Utilities (POUs)

Dear Ms. Larson,

Roseville Electric Utility (Roseville) and Redding Electric Utility (Redding) respectfully submit
these comments to the California Energy Commission (Commission) on the Key Topics for Lead
Commissioner Workshop on Proposed Pre-Rulemaking Amendments to Enforcement Procedures for the
Renewables Portfolio Standard for Local Publicly Owned Electric Utilities, issued on December 13, 2019,
the Pre-Rulemaking Amendments to Enforcement Procedures for the Renewables Portfolio Standard for
Local Publicly Owned Electric Utilities (Proposed Regulations), issued in full on December 17, 2019, and
the Lead Commissioner Workshop, held on January 10, 2020.

I Introduction

Roseville and Redding appreciate the outreach and efforts of Commission staff, Deputy Director
Natalie Lee, and Lead Commissioner Karen Douglas in developing and subsequently discussing the
Proposed Regulations during the January 10 Workshop and other meetings. The opportunity to engage
with Commission staff and provide feedback on the Proposed Regulations strengthens the final
regulatory product.

Roseville is a Northern California publicly owned utility (POU) established in 1912, and is
governed by its City Council. Roseville serves over 58,000 customers, with an annual electricity load of
over 1,200 GWh. As a local, POU, Roseville seeks to provide safe, reliable, and affordable electric service
to its ratepayers. Redding is also a POU located in Northern California governed by its City Council and
serves over 44,000 customers, with an annual electricity load of over 700 GWh. As reported in 2018 U.S.
Census data, Redding is a low-income community of a population of about 92,000 with about 19% of its
citizens over the age of 65. Redding’s median household income in 2017 dollars was just over $46,000
with 18.9% of the population in poverty.

In particular, after the energy crisis in 2000, Roseville and Redding invested in owning and
operating a natural gas-powered electricity generation plant to reliably and affordably serve our

















